CONFIDENTIAL



Notes of Patient Participation Group Meeting held at Snodland Medical Practice on 

Wednesday 12th June 2019
Present:
John Stockham – Chairman





Jill Brennan
Diana Stockham - Secretary





Shirley Greasley
Dr Prince







Sarah Hall
Julie Tullett – Practice Manager




Ron Lawrie

Sue Brooks







Melanie Randall
David Evans







Shona Reuss

Jessie Evans

Apologies:
Gillian Powell – has married and moved away, so has resigned.
Chris Eley – in Canada

Jilly Withey








Agenda:
1. Introductions and apologies
2. Minutes of meeting 6th March 2019 and any matters arising
3. Actions from meeting 6th March 2019
4. Updates from the Practice, including Primary Care Networks,
new GP Contract and extended services, latest statistics on take-up of


   extended hours and the EMIS electronic patient records system.

5. Mental Health Information Evening on 26th June – PPG volunteers.
6. Participation in Snodland Carnival
7. Any Other Business
8. Date of next meeting
1. Introduction: - The meeting opened at 6.10pm with the Chairman’s welcome and
thanks to Dr Prince and Julie Tullett for attending the meeting.  He also added that Dr Colin-Jones sends his very best wishes to members of the PPG.
2. Minutes: The minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 6th March 2019 had been circulated.  There were no matters arising.

3. Actions:  1. It was agreed that we would not proceed with introducing something
    resembling the “Walsall Project” to turn “negatives” into “positives”
    with regard to certain statistics such as the number of “Did not Appear” 

    (DNA).
2. MIND had been invited to our Mental Health Evening and the Chairman

    had invited Tracey Crouch MP.
4. Updates from the Practice – Julie Tullett introduced a draft letter to be sent to patients who had been rude, hostile, abusive or aggressive towards members of staff, advising them that a repeat of such behaviour may result in the patient’s removal from the Practice list.  She also introduced a draft poster to be displayed in the surgery.
The Chairman made an observation that neither the letter nor the poster mentioned such behaviour on the telephone and Julie said she would amend them accordingly.
    She also mentioned that Tracey is the Practice Coordinator and had set up her own

    Facebook profile so that patients with issues could “private message” her
    confidentially on-line or contact her by telephone.
    Julie then explained how the EMIS system works and how much slicker it is than the
    Vision system currently in use.  She illustrated various examples of ease of use of
    EMIS, including being able to view hospital letters immediately they have been input

    at the hospital and said that all Practices in our Cluster (soon to be a Primary Care 
    Network – see below) are proposing to switch to EMIS, subject to approval and funding
    by the CCG.

    Dr Prince then explained how the new GP Contract required Practices to form Primary

    Care Networks (PCNs) consisting of a group of Practices with 30,000 to 50,000 patients,
    to replace Clusters and to provide greater extended services and hours, which can
    include telephone consultations.  They will receive 70% funding.  PCNs must report to
    NHS England.  It was decided that our PCN would continue to consist of the five Practices
    in our former Cluster, with 59,000 patients in all.  Each PCN must have a Management 
    Board with representatives from each Practice as well as a formal Network

    Agreement. There also has to bed a Lead Clinician, who for our PCN will be Dr  Cochrane-
    Dyet from Thornhills. An agreement for our PCN is currently being drawn up by

    solicitors.  NHS England want PCNs to be in place by 1st July 2019.

    There will be a pharmacist and a social prescriber within our PCN and these posts will

    receive 78% funding.  Snodland will have to increase its current 13 extended hours by

    another six and a half hours.  Staff shifts will be adjusted accordingly. 

    Dr Prince said that the take-up on current extended hours is around 75% - 78% which

    is very positive.  She added that one appointment slot each day has to be retained for

    the NHS 111 service to use if required.
5. Mental Health Information Evening – The Chairman confirmed that all the arrangements are in place for our evening.  We have the large hall which is huge.  He and Ron Lawrie had distributed posters to shops and businesses in Snodland during the previous two days and he had received some very positive comments about the
Practice generally.  He thanked Julie for copying and laminating so many posters for us!  Sue Brooks had distributed posters to other churches and Parish notice boards.  The Chairman had received a reply from Tracey Crouch’s agent, advising that MPs should be in Parliament voting on 26th June, but if the “current turmoil” means that she is not there, she will attend.

The following members, in addition to the Chairman, volunteered to assist with setting up and clearing the hall from 6.00pm.  Jill Brennan, Ron Lawrie, Julie Tullett, Melanie Randall, Sue Brooks, Shirley Greasley, Shona Reuss.  David Evans possibly until 6.30pm. (Chairman to bring a supply of PPG leaflets for members to hand out at the conclusion of the event in an effort to recruit more members).

Sarah Hall informed the meeting that Holmesdale School had already sent out our poster

to parents via their networking system.  This is very encouraging as Dr Prince has dealt with a number of mental health issues with pupils at the school.

Although the MIND representative had said that they would not need a P.A. system, Sue Brooks commented that we certainly would for the big hall.  The Chairman has already

arranged to borrow a small P.A. system (from Maidstone PROBUS) for a small donation.
Dr Prince said that the “Be Me” charity would also be attending and would need just five minutes or so to explain what they do and answer questions at the end of the evening.  Essentially, they work with girls with psychological issues such as anxiety, self-worth and esteem.  (Note: their website says they aim to equip these girls to deal with the world’s pressures and to help them understand their real worth in the community).
6. Participation in Snodland Carnival – There was some discussion about the Practice taking part in the Carnival which is only a couple of weeks away on Saturday 6th July which does not leave time for much preparation.  Last year, Dr Prince and a couple of friends walked in the Parade, but she cannot ask them again this year. Action: Julie Tullett to consider if there is any way the Practice can participate.  Volunteers from the PPG may be invited to assist!  Julie will advise.

7. Any Other Business – Melanie Randall raised a query about re-authorisation of repeat prescriptions and the requirement for blood tests prior to authorisation.  She and her husband use the electronic system (Patient Services) to order prescriptions and there is no warning displayed when an item needs re-authorising, more particularly when a blood test is required.  Unless patients check the printed slip that accompanies prescriptions from the pharmacy, there is no other warning.  She had missed this thinking that all information would be included on-line.  Action: Dr Prince and Julie Tullett to investigate if this can be included in Patient Services.

The Chairman raised the “My GP” app for mobile phones and more than one member reported that My GP did not work on their phones.  Julie replied that there were issues with My GP and that it may well be abandoned.

Shirley Greasley commented on the very useful text reminders of appointments.  Julie mentioned that it worked very successfully, but there had been occasions when someone had booked an “on the day” urgent appointment for which no text message is sent and then failed to appear.
In answer to a question from the Chairman, Dr Prince confirmed that Dr Rebecca Steer who was a locum at the Practice has now decided to become a Partner, working 40%.

The Chairman informed the meeting that he had received an email from Becky Ivey at Genesis Care who would like to hold a “PPG Breast Workshop” for Snodland Medical Practice at one of their venues in Maidstone during an evening.  Two breast surgeons and an Oncologist would talk about breast care and the correct way to properly examine breasts.  They would provide the venue, as well as light refreshments.  It appears they would be running such an evening for a number of PPGs rather than the general public.  

Action:  Chairman to copy the email to Julie.  Dr Prince and Julie Tullett to consider the proposal with the Chairman.  

(After-meeting note:  if you have any views on this, or would like to attend such an event, please email John Stockham a.s.a.p.).
Dr Prince suggested that a future Patient Information Evening might be specifically for Carers and could include “Involve” who we heard from at the last meeting.

Sue Brooks raised an issue with a patient who had, as a pedestrian, been struck by the wing mirror of a passing car and who came to the surgery for assistance, only to be told by a Receptionist that she would have to pay as it was a “road traffic accident”.  Dr Prince and Julie Tullett both confirmed that this was absolutely not the case and that staff had been trained accordingly. They would ensure that further training is given in this area.
8. Date of Next Meeting  - Wednesday 4th September 2019 at 6.00pm. 
(Notes taken by Diana Stockham)
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